
 

St. Philip’s Church 
 

218-444-4262 
www.stphilipsbemidji.org 

 

Parish Staff 

Pastor: 
 Fr. Chuck Huck                       441-4901 
 

Parochial Vicar: 
 Fr. Don Braukmann                441-4902 
 

Deacon/Bookkeeper: 
 Deacon Kermit Erickson         441-4903 
 

Deacon/Parish Administrator: 
 Deacon Robb Naylor             441-4904 
 

Director of  Stewardship & Development: 
 Maryhelen Chadwick              441-4906 
 

Director of Music & Liturgy:  
 Aana Freihammer                   441-4905 

 

Director of Preschool & Elementary Faith 
Formation/Safe Environ. Coordinator: 
 Kris Jensen                             441-4944 
 

Director of Youth Ministry/Middle &  
High School Faith Formation: 
 Luke Alexander                      441-4908 
 

Director of Campus Ministry &  
Adult Formation: 
 Nancy Goodman                    441-4907 

         

Parish Office Coordinator:  
 Tammy Johnson                    441-4900 
 

Facility Maintenance Supervisor: 
 Larry Mack                                     
 

Maintenance Support Staff: 
 Greg Allen 
          Brad Arel 
 Jim Shaw  
 

. 

St. Philip’s School Staff 
 218-444-4938 

Principal: 
 Jana Norgaard                        ext. 4941 
 

School Office Staff: 
   Stephanie Glen                      441-4940 

 Kerry Frauenholtz                  441-4942 
 Camille Moreno                     441-4943 
 Rachel Midgarden       441-4940 
 

Sister Parish 
St. Charles Pennington 

Saturday at 4:00 PM 
(Fishing Opener to Labor Day) 

 

Newman Catholic Ministries 
BSU/NWTC 

Events held at various locations on BSU    
campus. All sacramental events take place     

at St. Philip’s Church. 
 

St. Philip’s Clothing Depot 

218-444-3835 
Tuesday through Saturday    

9:30 AM to 3:00 PM 

Your Parish Representatives: 
 

Parish Council Members: Ben Baird, Andrew Dondelinger, Kevin Erpelding, Anita Froelich, Jim Gorham, Cynthia 
Haskin, Rich Marsolek, Mary Scofield 

 MY TWO CENTS  by Fr. Don Braukmann                   December 3, 2017 
 

I remember when my Dad told the story of his favorite Christmas.  I, of course, 

thought it would include piles of gifts with wrapping paper and empty boxes strewn 

throughout the living room.  You can imagine my surprise when the story he told was 

far from what I imagined. 

My Dad was born in 1911, a middle child of nine.  Farming was like riding a 

roller coaster each year.  A farmer is dependent upon the weather and the market for 

his/her livelihood.  In short, Dad grew up with very little by today’s standards.   

Yet, Christmas around the year 1920 was his favorite and until the day he died, 

when he told the story, tears welled up in his eyes. 

Dad remembers how that particular winter had already been a harsh one by 

Christmas time.  The summer was dry and the harvest was not good.  It was only 

because of the children hauling water from the well that the garden flourished and the 

store room was full with food for the winter.   

On Christmas morning, brutally cold, Dad remembers waking up to find a pot of 

water frozen on the wood stove.  The fire had gone out and the house was an ice cube. 

But the cold in the air did not matter when Dad stepped into their small living 

room and saw the Christmas tree surrounded with gifts!  The tree was one he and his 

older siblings had gone out to cut out of the woods a couple weeks before.  The pine 

smell filled the air and, slowly, the smell and heat of burning wood began to thaw the 

house as Grandma filled the stove with wood. 

When the barn chores were completed the family went to Christmas morning 

Mass.  Once home they gathered around the tree and Dad remembers the three gifts he 

received.  They were precious to him because he knew the sacrifice made by his 

parents to make this Christmas special.  

Dad opened his gifts.  The first was an orange…a rare gift in the winter!  Second 

was a new #2 pencil…he had never had a new unsharpened pencil to himself!  And 

third, he opened the best gift ever in his 75 years on earth…a “Chief” writing tablet! 

An orange, a pencil and a “Chief” writing tablet made the best Christmas ever!  

How things have changed, along with our expectations for this beautiful season.   

There is so much turmoil in the world— it is hard to step out of the chaos of this 

season and reflect upon what these days are all about.  My Dad remained very close to 

his family all his life.  Remembering the little he had that Christmas long ago made 

what he received all the more precious.  Family was first….and then the sacrifice 

made to give him an orange, a pencil and a “Chief” writing tablet. 

I pray we can keep Christ in Christmas.  Keep it simple.  And, remember, the 

best part of Christmas are the gifts around the tree, not under it! 



Monday, Dec 4 
  8:30 AM Mass: +Walt Wizner  
 

Tuesday, Dec 5   
  6:30 PM Mass: Special Intentions for Sue E, Jody, & Chuck W 
 

Wednesday, Dec 6 
  8:40 AM Mass: Special Intentions for Dcn. Robb Naylor     

Thursday, Dec 7 
  7:00 AM Mass: +Fr. George Dukart 
10:30 AM Mass (Havenwood): +Agnes Stuckart 
  6:30 PM Immaculate Conception Vigil Mass: +Art Keenan      

Friday, Dec 8 
 8:40 AM Immaculate Conception Mass: +Don Sweeney 
 6:30 PM Immaculate Conception Mass: For the People 
Saturday, Dec 9 
  5:30 PM Mass: +Pat Snider     

Sunday, Dec 10 
  7:30 AM Mass: +Merlyn Stai   
  9:00 AM Mass: +Roger Lehmann  
11:00 AM Mass: +Kitty Vanasse  
  6:30 PM Mass: For the People 

MASS INTENTIONS 
For the Week of December 4 to 10 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

DAILY READINGS 
For the Week of December 4 to 10 

Monday, Dec 4 
● Is 2:1-5 
● Ps 122:1-9 
● Mt 8:5-11 
 

Tuesday, Dec 5 
● Is 11:1-10 
● Ps 72:1-2, 7-8 
● Lk 10:21-24 

 

Wednesday, Dec 6 
● Is 25:6-10a 
● Ps 23:1-6 
●Mt 15:29-37 

Friday, Dec 8 
● Gn 3:9-15 
● Ps 98:1-4 
● Eph 1:3-6, 11-12 
● Lk 1:26-38 
 

Saturday, Dec 9 
● Is 30:19-21, 13-16 
● Ps 147:1-6 
● Mt 9:35, 10:1, 5a,6-8 
 

Sunday, Dec 10 
● Is 40:1-5, 9-11 

Monday, Dec 4 
10:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  3:15 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall)           

Tuesday, Dec 5 
  6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel) 
  5:00 PM Folk Group Practice (Church) 
  6:00 PM KC Board Meeting (Social Hall) 
  6:00 PM Campus Ministry M&M (St. Elizabeth Room) 
  7:00 PM Pastoral Council Meeting (St. Kateri Room) 
  7:00 PM Men’s Basketball (Gym) 
  7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel) 
 

Wednesday, Dec 6 
  9:40 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
  3:15 PM Children’s Choir Rehearsal (Church) 
  4:00 PM Teen Choir (Church) 
  6:30 PM Family Faith Night (Social Hall)            

Thursday, Dec 7 
  3:15 PM Bible Study-Follow Me (St. Elizabeth Room) 
  5:00 PM Society of St. Vincent de Paul (St. Elizabeth Room) 
  5:30 PM Digging Deeper (Social Hall) 
  7:30 PM Choir Rehearsal (Church)     

Friday, Dec 8  
10:00 AM School Geography Bee (Church) 
10:00 AM Bible Study-Wisdom (St. Kateri Room)              

Saturday, Dec 9 
  9:00 AM All-Pro Dads (Social Hall) 
  4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)    

Sunday, Dec 10 
  8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel) 
  9:00 AM Children’s Liturgy of the Word (St. Elizabeth Room) 
  9:00 AM Preschool Sunday School (Pre-K Room) 
10:15 AM RCIA & Beyond-The Creed/Mary & the Saints 



STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART 

Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for 
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class. The 
next session will be on December 3. Please call the Parish 
Office at 444-4262 to register, or for more information. 

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the families of 
Peggy Seeley, and Arthur Christiansen, brother 
of Hilma Belair. May they find rest and peace and 
may their families find comfort in God’s love. 

PARISH LIFE 

•
• Increase for Roof/AC project (2 yrs to go):   $    1,722.00   
• Increase for maintenance escrow  
   (4 yrs to go):                                               $   1,126.00 
 

 Weekly Goal Total:                                        $ 20,513.00 
      

Total Actual Contributions, Week #22         $ 13,812.02 
             (Weekend of 11/26/17) 
 

 

Fiscal Year to Date: 
 

Last: $415,374.63 ~  Current: $427,524.56 

 

Last Week's Mass Attendance 
Nov 25   5:30 p.m.    246 
Nov 26   7:30 a.m. 161  
Nov 26   9:00 a.m. 357  
Nov 26   11:00 a.m. 258 
Nov 26   6:30 p.m.                                  97 

Hurley’s Religious Goods at St. Philip’s 
Counting down, one week closer to Christmas!  Opportunities 
for religious gifts and décor coming to our parish when 
Hurley’s Religious Goods brings their wares to St. Philip’s the 
weekend of December 2 & 3. 

Get ready for the best Christmas of your life! Sign up at 

DYNAMICCATHOLIC.COM/ADVENT 

For Your Safety and Security… 
 

Just a reminder to all parishioners and visitors. Please keep 
your valuables with you at all times. Do not leave anything 
important in cars, on the coat rack, or in meeting rooms. 
Secondly, the best strategy for safety at Church is to extend 
the love of Christ to all newcomers, even those who may look 
out of place. In general, people who want to cause mischief in 
a crowd will want to remain anonymous. Consider greeting 
newcomers or even joining them for a donut after Mass. If 
everyone is greeted with the love of Christ, we will create an 
even more welcoming parish and a safer environment for our 
community.  

Young Families Fellowship  
 

Attention young families and couples: St. Philip's has a group 
just for you. Join us Sunday, December 10 from 4:30-6:00 PM 
for our monthly gathering in the Social Hall. We will come 
together for a family meal, prayer, & fellowship with different 
topics each month. Feel free to bring a potluck dish to pass if 
you wish. Child care provided.  Feel free to email any question 
to Christi Brooks @ maki.brooks@yahoo.com. 

The Silence of Advent... 
Starting December 3 our first Sunday of Advent you will notice 
our priests, deacons, and ministers emphasizing the Church’s 
prescribed moments of silence in the liturgy more than in the 
past. The Church asks us to be silent within the rhythm of the 
liturgy but particularly during in the following times.  
 

• at the Act of Penitence 
• after the priest says, “Let us pray”  
• after each Scripture reading 
• after the homily 
• after all have received Communion 
 

This is an excellent time to improve liturgical silence as the 
season of Advent asks us to pray with hopeful anticipation for 
Christ’s coming to earth both at the Nativity, and at the end of 
time Silence is not just a vacuum of time where there is no 
noise or actions, but a conscious opportunity to breath in the 
spirit and become aware of God’s presence. Sacred silence 
ensures that our hearts and minds match our exterior actions 
and experiences. Through this learned behavior, we can find 
the supernatural in the natural. Silence is difficult for everyone, 
so do not be concerned or agitated if the you find these 
experiences frustrating, just continue to breath and ask for 
God’s presence within you.  

Social Media:  
Useful Activity/Attractive 

Danger?  
 

Timothy Denney from Level Five (L5)  
Services will speak to this issue as part 
of a Family Faith Night on 
Wednesday, 12/6/17 at 6:30 PM. 

Please come to learn current trends and what can be done to 

mailto:maki.brooks@yahoo.com


Who am I? 
• I was baptized, made my 1st Communion, 1st 

Reconciliation, was confirmed, and married all at 
St. Philip’s Church. 

• I am married and have 2 children 

• This is my 26th year at St. Philip’s School. 

• My favorite sports are hockey and golf. 

• I love crafting! 

• I have been teaching at St. Philip’s 
School for 25 years.          
 

 

Introducing Chris Hinners,  
our 2nd Grade Teacher 

and Prevention, African Americans and Hispanic Americans 
comprise less than a third of the U.S. population but account 
for more than 55% of U.S. abortions.  Almost 80% of Planned 
Parenthood’s abortion centers are near black and Hispanic 
neighborhoods.   
 

DAY 41 [a publication of 40 DAYS FOR LIFE], Fall 2017; Volume 1, 
Number 2 
 

NEXT PARISH HOUR OF PRAYER AT PLANNED PARENTHOOD:  
Saturday, Dec 16 from 10-11 AM.  Questions call 218-368-9019. 

NOW HIRING! Our Northland Diocese newspaper is 
seeking freelance journalists! Freelancers will attend diocesan 
and parish events, conduct research, and write articles as 
assigned. High resolution photos will be expected to 
accompany written articles. Work will be submitted to Our 
Northland Diocese via e-mail by pre-established deadlines. 
Freelancers will work for the newspaper as independent 
contractors. Possession of a valid driver’s license and the 
ability to travel independently in the diocese is a must. 

Christmas Flowers for St. Philip’s Church  
are supplied, in part, through the generous donations  
given by parishioners in memory of deceased loved  
ones, or in honor of the living. 
 

If you wish to make a memorial, please use your Christmas 
Flower offering envelope in your packet of offertory 
envelopes. Or place your donation in an envelope clearly 
marked Christmas Flowers. Please indicate the name of the 
deceased person/(s) your gift is in memory of or the name of 
the living person(s) your gift is in honor of. 
 

Please place your envelope in the collection basket or turn it in 
to the parish office as soon as possible. All memorials will be 
published in the parish bulletin after the Christmas season. 

”Tubs of Christmas Love” 
 

St. Philip’s Church is again filling, “Tubs of Christmas Love” 
during Advent. The food and gifts collected will be shared 
with local low-income families or those experiencing 
hardship. 
 
 

 From now until Dec 10th there will be green/red plastic 
“Christmas Tubs” near the Advent Giving Tree that will 
serve as Christmas Baskets. 

 
 

 The lid on each tub will have a label identifying the 
number of family members, ages of the children and 
may have some other specific information.  

 
 

 The tub can be filled with items appropriate for a 
holiday meal, and/or a gift certificate for perishable 
food including items such as turkey, pie, etc.  A family 
game or small gift items could also be included. 

 
 

 Simply take a tub, fill it, and return it to the tree (on 
weekends) or to the parish office (during the week).  
Keep the label attached to the lid.  Return the filled 
tub by December 11th.   

 
 

 Please detach, and fill out the information slip on the 
side of the label, and drop in the box or collection plate. 

Would you like an early Christmas gift?  St. 
Philip’s Catholic Community would like to 
give you a subscription to FORMED (aka 
Catholic Netflix).  Please check the one-
page directions, elsewhere in the bulletin, 
for more information on how to register 

St. Philip’s Mission Trip to Haiti Fundraiser 
Enjoy a meal at Culver’s! Sunday December 10, 11:00 AM-2:00 
PM. A percentage of the total sales collected during this time 
period will help fund costs for our youth mission trip to Haiti in 
June 2018. Thank you for supporting St. Philip’s Mission Trip to 
Haiti! Culver’s is located at 2200 Paul Bunyan Dr NW.  
 

Haiti Fundraiser at Sanford Center 
Are you attending the Bemidji State hockey games on Dec 15 
and/or 16? Visit the concession stand where St. Philip’s Youth 
and Parents are working—A percentage of the total sales 
collected during both games will help fund costs for our youth 
mission trip to Haiti in June 2018. Thank you for supporting St. 
Philip’s Mission Trip to Haiti! 
 

High School Youth Group  

YOUTH MINISTRY 



Philomena, and the ONLY approved Marian apparition in the 
United States the National Shrine of our Lady of Good Help. 
We will travel from Wednesday June 27 through Sunday, July 
1 at an all-inclusive price of only $1,075. We will travel on a 
deluxe, air-conditioned motor coach and breakfast buffet 
and dinner included daily. 

UPCOMING RETREATS AT  
CHRIST THE KING RETREAT CENTER  
621 First Ave South – Buffalo, MN 55313 
  

MEN’S SILENT WEEKEND RETREAT  
Theme: “Take Courage!”  
Date: January 12 – 14, 2018  
Presented by: King’s House Preaching Team  
Suggested Offering: $160.00 per person/$100.00 per person 
for students (includes $30.00 deposit to reserve a room)  
 

MEN’S SILENT WEEKEND RETREAT  
Theme: “Take Courage!”  
Date: January 19 – 21, 2018  
Presented by: King’s House Preaching Team  
Suggested Offering: $160.00 per person/$100.00 per person 

 

 
 

DAD’S DAY BREAKFAST 

Saturday, December 9 
9:00 – 10:30 AM 

 

In the Social Hall of St. Philip’s Church 
 

 

Breakfast… Bonding… and Fun! 

(French toast, Sausage, Cereal & Donuts!) 
 

Dads, plan on enjoying a great morning with your 
children, nieces, nephews, grandchildren, etc. We have a 
Christmas-themed morning planned, which includes each 

child having the opportunity to make and then take 
several items home with them!   

We might even have a special visitor!  

For more information or questions, 
please feel free to contact us at: 
bemidjiallprodads@gmail.com. 
 

Www.AllProDad.com 

Congratulations to the following children who  
celebrated God’s love and forgiveness in the  

Sacrament of Reconciliation for the first time:  

Alexander John Fraik 

Amelia Elizabeth Okerlund 

Andrew James Wells V 

Anna Marie Friedt 

Aubree Quinn Brown 

Baya Ruth Sjostrom 

Brennen Michael Brower 

Camille James Bartlett 

Charlotte Kordiak 

Chloe Mae Derby 

Gerritt Vigen 

Grant McDermott 

Halle Jo Aylesworth 

Jack Nicholas Martin 

Jackson Dewar 

Jonathan Selby 

Joshua Bradley Arel 

Keira Amie Bruley 

Kelli Carlson 

Landen John Riewer 

Luke Patrick Frenzel 

Mason Steven LaVoi 

McKenna Dru Hunsberger 

McKenzie Lynn Hanevold 

Mya Meghan Thompson 

Noah Fisher 

Orren Henning Haskell 

Owen Geerdes 

Owen Allen Jonckowski 

Owen Vigen 

Can’t Make It? 

Hope to see you  

next month: 

Saturday, Jan. 27th! 

Happy Anniversary! 

Congratulations to Jim & Carol Perish who are 

celebrating their 40th Wedding Anniversary on 

December 3, to Bob & Jan Maas, who are 

celebrating their Golden Anniversary on December 5, 

and to Tim & Sandy Reitmeier, who are celebrating 

their Silver Anniversary on December 5! 





Advent marks the beginning of the Church’s liturgical year, the four weeks of Advent before 

Christmas. The sights and sounds of Advent signal our hearts that Christ is coming. This season 

sharpens our sense of the world’s need for a savior, and of the great mystery of God’s becoming 

human for us, the incarnation.  

Advent is a Latin word meaning the coming. We celebrate during this time the three comings of 

Christ: His birth in the past, his mysterious coming through his Church and the sacraments, and his 

promised return as our Judge at the end of time. 

Advent is an opportunity to  shed the temporary world around us and prepare our minds and 

hearts for the coming of Christ. This is the time to wrestle with the mystery of God coming to earth so 

we can live with him forever. This season reminds us that we are playing the long game, not living 

for this world, but getting ready for the next.  

During this season, the Church adorn itself with the color the purple symbolizing repentance and 

joyful  expectation.  The Church decoration is more simple, representing the austerity of our time of 

waiting. The Advent wreath will be placed near the ambo, and the four candles are symbols of 

Christ as the Light of the World who overcomes the darkness.  

 

Celebrate at Home  

At home you can celebrate with your own Advent wreath, lighting the candles before meals or 

before bed time. To celebrate the coming of Christ, some families will eliminate screen and phone 

time, and do an activity together. This designated “chill out” time is especially nice when Advent 

can become the most hectic and consumeristic time of the year. Many families make a special 

effort to help out the less fortunate either by helping at the Clothing Depot, Bemidji Community 

Food Shelf, or Tubs of Love.  

You can sign up for daily Advent messages through adventreflections.com or download an app to 

your phone to receive the Mass readings for the day. Consider getting up a few minutes early to 

spend a few minutes of silence in God’s presence. Be sure to attend our “Day of Grace” on 

December 15 where priests will be available all day from 7 AM -7 PM to hear individual confessions. 

Throughout this season of Advent we will also be learning more about the liturgy, the most  

important prayer of the Church. Father Chuck and Father Don will be teaching us about the parts 

of the liturgy during our weekend Masses. 

Blessed Advent to you all!  
 

 

 

 
 
 

 
Advent  



Immaculate Conception of the Virgin Mary (Holy Day of Obligation)  

Thurs., Dec 7    6:30 p.m. (Vigil) 

Fri., Dec 8    8:40 a.m.  

Fri., Dec 8     6:30 p.m. 

 

Day of Grace 

Fri., Dec 15    7:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m.  

Individual reconciliation is available all day. We also need volunteers throughout the 

day to direct visitors and priests. Call Aana in the office 218-441-4905 

 

4th Sunday of Advent 

Sat., Dec 23   5:30 p.m. 

Sun., Dec 24   8:30 a.m. 

Sun., Dec 24   10:30 a.m. 

 

Christmas 

Sun., Dec 24   4:00 p.m. 

Sun., Dec 24   6:30 p.m. 

Sun., Dec 24   10:00 p.m. 

Mon., Dec 25   10:00 a.m. 

Plan Ahead! 
This year, Christmas Day falls on a Monday, 

which  means the Fourth Sunday of Advent     

occurs the same day as Christmas Eve. The last 

time this happened was 2006! 

 

Be sure to attend one Mass for the Fourth 

Sunday of Advent, and one Mass for Christmas.  

 

Especially during our Christmas season, please 

say hello and make room for new faces in our 

midst. We all are disciples celebrating the birth 

of Christ.  

 

Liturgical minsters, don’t forget to sign up for all  

Masses. We need lots of help for our big 

crowds. Call the Parish Office or sign up 

through the   ministry  scheduler.  



 

 Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s? Call/Email Aana Freihammer  
afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905. 

  
 Sat. 5:30 PM 

Second Sunday 
of Advent 

Sun. 7:30 AM 
Second Sunday 

of Advent 

Sun. 9:00 AM 
Second Sunday 

of Advent 

Sun. 11:00 AM 
 Second Sunday 

of Advent 

Sun. 6:30 PM 
Second Sunday 

of Advent 

SACRISTAN 
Betty Lindy Jennifer Leisenhei-

mer 
Joe Bofferding Mary Herried HELP NEEDED 

LECTOR 
Joe Czapiewski 
Joanna Ferraro 

Pam Murray 
Darla Sathre 

Sue Hendricks 
Kay Mack 

Karen Merschman 
Patty Nagle 

HELP NEEDED 

INTERCESSOR 
Trish Jones Dcn. Kermit Erickson Dcn. Kermit Erickson Cheryl Larson HELP NEEDED 

ALTAR SERVER 
Aidan Spaeth 
Ian Spaeth 
Alex Hartmann 

Abby Arel 
Matthew Arel 
Philip Hodapp 

Luke Rud 
Evelyn Cordts 
Adelynn Lundberg 

Benji Schoneck 
Sydney Beise 
Westin Gourneau 

Elizabeth Quandt 
Jonathan Quandt 
HELP NEEDED 

NOVICE ALTAR 
SERVER 

Lucy Solheim HELP NEEDED Isabelle Reierson Elizabeth Peterson 
  (sub req.) 

Dominic St. Germain 

CAPTAIN 
Deborah Millard Brad Arel Stephanie Downey Susie Balstad HELP NEEDED 

EMHC 

Kell Lovell 
HELP NEEDED 
Eileen Gothman 
Betty Lindy 
Terry Jones 
Trish Jones 
HELP NEEDED 

Mary Zigan 
Timothy Wiltse 
Walter Schuiling 
Pat Gavin 
Jennifer Leisenhei-
mer 
HELP NEEDED 
Dcn. Kermit Erickson 

Sue Hendricks 
Sharon Zarrett 
Mike Hougen 
Thomas Kern 
Dcn. Kermit Erickson 
Sue Lucas 
Megan Luke 
Kay Mack 
Larry Mack 

Courtney Haskins 
Kimberley Gourneau 
Luke Alexander 
Mary Herried 
Nicole Kieson 
Kathy Pfann 
Sarah Glen 
Jennifer Noble 
HELP NEEDED 

HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 
HELP NEEDED 

USHER 

Mary Jo Christenson 
Dick Lehmann 
Mark Moris 
HELP NEEDED 

Jim Schneider 
James Wiltse 
Bob Murray 
HELP NEEDED 

Troy Hendricks 
Bob Schlichting 
Jerry Downs 
Tony Nistler 

Hank Imsande 
Mike Headlee 
Frank Homer 
HELP NEEDED 

Bob McCalip 
HELP NEEDED 

HOSPITALITY/ 
FELLOWSHIP 

  Pat Gavin 
Jim Gavin 

Sharon Holmgren 
Alice LaCoursiere 
Michelle Sand 
Pat Schnell 

Karen Schaar 
Barbara Fitzgerald 
Pat Odegard 
HELP NEEDED 

  

GREETER 
Barbara Passeri 
Frances Schmitt 

Fran Petersen 
Rosemary Petersen 

Jane Daniels 
Darlene Weber 

Mary Kinsella 
HELP NEEDED 

  

INFORMATION 
STATION 

HELP NEEDED Angel Krigbaum HELP NEEDED Karen Merschman   




